
 

 

 

Brief Report on the Celebration of  

International Women’s Day 

8
th

 March 2022 

 

International Women’s Day was celebrated at the Department of Commerce and Business 

Management on 8th March 2022 under the Guidance and Encouragement of Prof. A.K Saxena, 

Dean FCM, and Dr. Syed Shahid Mazhar, Head DCBM. The purpose of celebrating Women’s 

Day is to raise awareness about the status and dignity of women among the students. A Guest 

Lecture was conducted in the morning through the Google meet platform on the theme 

“Gender Equality Today for a Sustainable Tomorrow”.  

The Program began with the welcome note by Prof. A.K Saxena, Dean FCM addressing the 

students about the importance of Gender Equality. The eminent speaker for the lecture was 

Ms. Aleena Mussana, Program Manager-Led by Foundation. She explained that the world is 

moving towards gender equality. It is moving towards a balance between both men and women. 

A change is required and is also essential. It is observed that men have  more advantages in 

every sphere of life in comparison to women since ages. However, this needs a change as we 

all are humans should be treated equally with equal rights and opportunities.More than 100 

students showed active and enthusiastic participation in the lecture.The programme was 

concluded with the vote of thanks by Dr.Farhina S.Khan. The entire Programme was 

coordinated by Dr.Farhina S.Khan and Ms. Nazia Akhlaq. 

Screenshots of the Webinar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Words of Motivation by Respected Dean and Head of the Department 



 

Ms. Aleena Mussana addressing the audience 

Post-webinar, the Dean and Head of the Department invited all the faculty members for a get to 

gather The Dean and Head of the Department felicitated the cleaning staff member for their 

untiring efforts and hard work. The male faculty members shared their views on this occasion and 

appreciated the efforts of women for making this world a better place. The efforts and hard work 

of the women can’t be quantified, but recognized and appreciated, as they even in difficult times 

of pandemic stood strong and contributed to the best of their capabilities. The program was 

conducted in a very healthy and entertaining atmosphere. Refreshments were arranged for all 

faculty members post celebration.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A group photograph of the female faculty members and cleaning staff with the Dean and Head of 

the Department 

 

 

    



                 

                      Motivational words of Dean and Head inspired the ladies in the Department 

                                                

          

Some beautiful memories of the celebration  


